NORTH EAST TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS
MEETING
MONDAY, AUGUST 15, 2022
9:00 AM

Chairman August Neff called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Also in
attendance were Supervisors Fredrick Shunk and Russ LaFuria along with Attorney Robert Jeffery and
Secretary Erica Carlstrom. Members of the public included Fritz Holzhausen, Chris Skrekla, Jack
Rizzo, Teresa Sculley, Mason Bennett and Mary Schuster.

Chairman Neff asked for public comments or concerns; Jack Rizzo of Orchard Beach Road is
concerned about the speeding that is happening on this road. He has been in contact with the State
Police numerous times about this issue. He would like to see if the Supervisors are able to assist with
either putting up more signage in hopes of getting drivers to slow down. Supervisor Gus Neff stated he
would look into some different options and will follow up with Mr Rizzo soon.

A motion from Russ LaFuria and the second from Fredrick Shunk approved the minutes of the
July 5, 2022, meeting as presented and passed by unanimous vote. Bills were presented for July 1% —
July 17" for approval and payment as follows:

General Fund Checks #20942-20985 $ 57,644.61
General Fund Debits #J3772,3775 $ 1,176.23
Water Fund Checks #6596-6610 $ 20,066.84
Sewer Fund Checks #5077-5092 $ 66,080.84

Total approved by a motion from August Neff and the second from Fredrick Shunk was
$144,968.52 and passed by unanimous vote.

Correspondence:

A request was received from People For Life they have requested to utilize a small portion of
West Law Road for their annual run/walk fundraiser. The event will take place on October 8", 2022. A
motion was received from Russ LaFuria and the second from Fredrick Shunk allowing them the use of
the township road. All in favor.

Old Business:None

New Business:

Fuller Hose Co #1 brought their 2021-2022 financials for the Supervisor’s to review. The Fire
Company wanted to show what they used their $15,000.00 donation from the Township on.

Mary Schuster; 8450 Singer Road is looking for a conditional use permit. She would like to put
an apartment on top of her garage. Her property is zoned A2. The Planning Commission approved her
plans at their August 1% meeting. By a motion from Russ LaFuria approving the plans and the second
from Fredrick Shunk, the conditional use permit was passed with all in favor.



North East Campus, LLC presented a Developer’s Agreement for Storm Water Management.
They will be responsible for all costs involved and place a $5,000.00 deposit with the Township in
escrow for engineering and legal fees. A motion to approve and sign the Developer’s Agreement was
received from Russ LaFuria and the second from Fredrick Shunk. All in favor.

With all business concluded a motion to adjourn was received from Fredrick Shunk at 9:20
AM. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Erica Carlstrom, Secretary



